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The Permanent Mission of Mexico to the Organization of American States presents its compliments to the Chair of the Working Group on Protecting the Human Rights of Older Persons, and has the honor to refer to the preliminary draft Inter-American Convention on Protection of the Human Rights of Older Persons.

The Mission is pleased to transmit the following general observations of the Government of Mexico on this document:
· Throughout the document, standardize references to “older persons” and delete references to “old people”, in order to be consistent with the title of the document.
· It is advisable to delete references to “dependence” and “fragility”, in order to promote a vision of human rights, as do other international instruments, that does not view the issue of older persons as a “charitable” approach.  Such references could be replaced by language referring to the promotion of and respect for the independence of older persons.
· We suggest removing references to “palliative care” that should be given to older persons, since in order to maintain a human rights approach, the Convention should refrain from supporting stereotypes such as a direct association between ageing and health.  Even though older persons are more liable to present with health problems, the text should not focus on their physical condition, but rather on the importance of strengthening the legal, institutional, and social context for their development, including the right to health.
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· Preambular paragraph k) should be rewritten to clarify that humanity’s greatest achievement has been to increase life expectancy, and not the ageing of the population per se, which is a matter of fact.
· It is suggested that the terms “networks of protection" (Art. 5), “traditional peoples” (Art. 6), “the various forms of the family” (Art. 7), “unstructured community-based programs” (Art. 18), “sexual orientations and gender identities (Art. 30), should be clarified and, if necessary, defined.  Such definitions could be included in Article 2.
· We suggest standardizing, throughout the document, the use of the phrase “indigenous peoples”, and delete references to the phrase “traditional peoples”, in accordance with the United Nations Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples.
· We suggest standardizing throughout the document the term “free and informed consent.” as stated in Article 10 of the Draft.
· It is suggested that the term “States Party” should be consistent throughout the document.

The specific observations of the Government of Mexico on the referenced document are also attached.
The Permanent Mission of Mexico presents its compliments to the Chair of the Working Group on Protecting the Human Rights of Older Persons.
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